

2018~2019	学年度第二学期高	高三年级六调考试
	英语试卷	
i de serve		命题人:
	第一卷(选择题	圆共100分)
第一部分 听力 (共两节,	满分 30 分)	A. A. amonto 11 Aman griang.
第一节(共5小题;每小题	1.5 分, 满分 7.5 分)	
听下面 5 段对话。每段	对话后有一个小题,从题中	中所给的的 A、B、C 三个选项中选
出最佳选项。听完每段对试	括后,你都有10秒钟的时间	间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题
每段对话仅读一遍。	01.0.8 ALBERT	第一节 国际下的短文,从非规范的初
例: How much is the shirt?		
A.\$19.5.	B.\$ 9.18.	C.\$ 9.15. 答案是 C.
1. When did Sue leave home	?	Altas Land
A. At 5:15.	B. At 5:00.	C. At 4:30.
2. What does the man prefer?	5 5 6 F	Rundin Firm 124 min.
A. Foreign languages.	B. Science.	C. Politics.
3. What are the speakers doin	g?	大大大方, [mi 2,000]
A. Watching a movie.	B. Enjoying a concert.	C. Buying some tickets.
4. Where does the conversation		a in parial? I neurosoft beseited.) Indate



A. On a train.

B. On a ship.

C. In a hotel.

- 5. What will the speakers probably do during the holidays?
 - A. Get away and have fun.
 - B. Listen to some lectures.
 - C. Write some essays.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟:听完后,各 小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

made that only and mo. S

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What happened to the speakers?
 - A. They got lost in Stanton.
 - B. Their car broke down.
 - C. They got stuck in traffic.

7. What do we know about the man's phone?

A. He forgot to charge the battery.

- B. It is out of service .
- C. It has no signal now.
- 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。
- 8. What does the woman want from the man?
 - A. His signature.
 - B. His phone number.
 - C. A picture of the two of them.



	9. What will the woma	an do at the end of the conversation	n ?	
	A. Give the man a t	icket.	ning a side of a second	
	B. Let the man off v	with a warning.	and the second	
	C. Take the man to t	the police station.	out -	n - costa
				same effective of
	听第8段材料,回答第	510至12题。		
	10. Where will the man	n an first?		
	, A. To England.	B. To Denmark.	C. To Germany.	
		does Anna play?	State State of Manager	
Ċ		B. Bass guitar.	C. Drums.	·清正治谷谷建宁
	A. Guitar.		199 - A 197	
	12. What do we know		analesta se of	
	A. He lives in Berli		o State codis des las	
	B. He will fly to Ca	airo later.		
	C. He will ride a bu	is with the man.	State of the	ar na data di
	听第9段材料,回答第	13至16题。	ailfant as the	11 19 (61) (1
	1112 12 12 12 12 12 12 12		Saturd sheart and trade way	ณ) ของสิรณรีฟ 🔊 -
	13. Why is the man sad	?	would be again to	a) bigud sH , A
Č	A. He lost his phone	e.		बोलकार स्थान
	B. He didn't pass his	s test.	tenar, but	git on and all a
	C. He could not get	past a level in a game.		
	14. When does the wom	an usually play video games?		同時間で開始
	A. At work.	B. On her way to school.	C. At home with h	er friende
	15. What game does the	woman recommend to the man		na maria del 1
	A. Angry Birds.	B. Super Mario Brothers.	C. Pac-Man.	E. Ho the second
	16. How does the man for	eel about the woman's recomme	and the second second	$Regarind (\ell_{ij})$
	A. Uninterested.	B. Excited.	C. Annoyed.	. 80



17 11		The second secon	
·/· What with	lace in the main theat	國家: 意到中国	2018 - 2019
and take p	1000 in at		
A. Some profess	ors will give lectures	tient week?	
B. A student a	ors will give lectures	there.	
	restival will be held	there	
C. There will be	an art exhibition ther	(A) 自己的 (A)	3、(翻時後) 會主義主義指定
18. What is the only	station and the	е.	Date of the
and come	ection in the Picture C	Gallery about?	
A. Life of local a	artists.	and the stand stands	HARREN ABE I
B. History of the	university.	26.735.943	HARALKIN MER I Men Arkenister (
C. Students' soci			没有这些情况的意思。
			- and the set of the s
19. What will the au	dience visit next?	観谷会) 谷一家	
A. A museum.	B An art calle	C The enter	tainment building.
			tainment building.
20. How scon will e	veryone meet again?	12 15 10 10	
A. In half an hou	Ir. R in an hour	C In an hou	ur and a half
A. In half an hou	ur B. In an hour.	C. In an hou	ir and a half.
			ur and a half.
第二部分 阅读理	解(共 20 小題」 每	补题 2 分,满分 40 分	• Pleaser exclusion
第二部分 阅读理	解(共 20 小題」 每	手小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C	·) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。
第二部分 阅读理	解(共 20 小題」 每	补题 2 分,满分 40 分	• Pleaser exclusion
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列	解(共 20 小題,每 短文,从每题所给(¥小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A	·) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac	解(共 20 小題,每 短文,从每题所给(手小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列	解(共 20 小題,每 短文,从每题所给(¥小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A	·) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther	解(共 20 小題,每 短文,从每题所给(ademy Award Nomin	i 小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure	解(共 20 小題,每 短文,从每题所给(ademy Award Nomin	¥小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A	・) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure Running Time: 134	解(共 20 小題, 每 短文, 从每题所给(ademy Award Nomin min.	i 小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure Running Time: 134	解(共 20 小題, 每 短文, 从每题所给(ademy Award Nomin min.	i 小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict	·) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure Running Time: 134 Release Date: Febr	解(共 20 小题, 每 版文, 从每题所给 ademy Award Nomin min. uary 16, 2018	40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict	·) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure Running Time: 134 Release Date: Febr	解(共 20 小題; 每 短文, 从每题所给 ademy Award Nomin min. uary 16, 2018	和题 2 分,满分 40 分的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict	e) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure Running Time: 134 Release Date: Febr Current rank: ★★	解(共 20 小題, 每 短文, 从每题所给 ademy Award Nomin min. uary 16, 2018	4小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict	·) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure Running Time: 134 Release Date: Febr Current rank: ★★	解(共 20 小題, 每 短文, 从每题所给 ademy Award Nomin min. uary 16, 2018	4小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict	·) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure
第二部分 阅读理 第一节 阅读下列 2019 Oscars Ac Black Panther Type: Adventure Running Time: 134 Release Date: Febr Current rank: ★★	解(共 20 小題, 每 短文, 从每题所给 ademy Award Nomin min. uary 16, 2018	4小题 2 分,满分 40 分 的四个选项(A、B、C A nees (提名) for Best Pict	e) C、D)中,选出最佳选项。 ure



With his father having died in Captain America: Civil War, T'Challa is the new ruler of the advanced kingdom of Wakanda. As the king, whenever a challenger for the crown announces his intentions, he must give up his powers and take them on in a physical challenge.

The Favorite

Type: Drama

Running Time: 120 min.

Release Date: November 30, 2018 Current rank: ★★★ Director: Yorgos Lanthimos Actors: Emma Stone, Rachel Weisz

In the early 18th century, with England and France at war, a fragile Queen Anne occupies the throne as her close friend Lady Sarah Churchill governs the country in her stead, while tending to Anne's ill health and changeable temper.

Type: Drama

Running Time: 130 min.

Release Date: November 21, 2018

Current rank: ****

Director: Peter Farrelly

Actors: Viggo Mortensen, Mahershala Ali and and a state sector sector and a state sector and a state sector and

Tony Lip, an uneducated Italian-American who's known for using his fists to get his way, is hired to drive world-class, famous pianist Don Shirley on a concert tour from Manhattan to the Deep South. They must rely on the "Negro Motorist Green Book" to guide them to the few settlements that were then safe for blacks.

A Star is Born



Type: Musical		there are not one present the set of the set
Running Time: 135 min.		en transmissionen i de sonder en angenerale en ander en er
Release Date: October 5, 2018		to a structure they also as only former, they be and
Current rank: ****		the result of the other solds to a short of the state
Direct: Bradley Cooper		the state of the state of the second se
Actors: Bradley Cooper, Lady	Gaga	of the same disappener with the beam of the solutions
When country music star	Jackson Ma	ine stops at a bar for a drink after a concert, he's both
entertained and attracted by you	ing nightelub	singer Ally. He discovers that she writes songs as well as
		k because of her looks.
21. Which film is the least pop	oular among a	udience?
A. Black Panther.	ia) Styren	B. The Favorite.
C. Green Book.		D. A Star is Born.
22. The film about the rights of	f black peopl	e belongs to
A. adventure		B. musical out to all paols serve detection of the
C. drama		D. comedy in the transmission and of 0
23. Who works as a director a	nd actor?	C. To also sumpre to open de lais of ouest o terms
A. Ryan Coogler.		B. Yorgos Lanthimos.
C. Peter Farrelly.		D. Bradley Cooper.
	and any 1	A He is a native lawy

Every year from March to October, Christian Moullec, also known as "Birdman", takes to the skies aboard his adapted light aircraft. However, the 58-year-old Frenchman's daily 30-minute flight is not just to enjoy the impressive views, but to guide flocks (鸟群) of lesser white-fronted geese (鴉)through safe migration paths which the birds can teach future generations.

His deed began in 1995 when he noticed their declining population in the wilds of Lapland, Sweden. To prevent their numbers from dropping further, Moullec tried to get the threatened species



shinovin .A

to follow him along migration routes that would protect them from bird hunters.

However, getting grown geese to follow his lead proved challenging. As young geese imitate and follow whomever they view as their parent, Moullec decided to raise the geese from birth.

To help raise funds and awareness of his job to protect not just the geese but birds worldwide, Moullec often allows paying tourists to join him on the 30-minute-long flights aboard his aircraft. In addition to the trained birds flying alongside them, visitors, who come from as far as a 15-hour plane flight away, are treated to a variety of crane (鶴) and geese species as well as breathtaking views of castles and citics.

He often brings his camera along for the flights, capturing photos not just for their beauty, but for what they describe. Moullec believes the use of agricultural chemicals has done harm to wild European birds, with more than a third disappearing in the last 30 years. "It's a disaster," he said. "My beautiful images with flying birds should be used to tell this story"

24. Why does "Birdman" always fly to the sky on his aircraft?

- A. To observe geese along their migration routes.
- B. To follow geese through safe migration paths.

C. To take visitors to operate his adapted aircraft.

D. To guide geese fly safely during the migration.

25. What do we know about "Birdman"?

A. He is a nature lover. B. He is a bird watcher.

C. He is a volunteer pilot. D. He is a bird hunter, and that is a more more than the more more than the more more than the more the more than the more than the more than the more th

26. What does Moullec often take photos in his flights for?
A. Recording the use of agricultural chemicals.
B. Showing serious damage caused by chemicals.
C. Describing his experiences with flying birds.
D. Capturing the beautiful views of birds and cities.



27. What can be a suitable title for the text?

A. Guide Flocks to escape. B. Take photos for beauty.

C. Follow Birdman to fly. D. Protects Birds From Hunters.

C

the factor taking died in Capton American

Try this: For an entire day, forget about the clock. Eat when you're hungry and sleep when you're tired. What do you think will happen?

You may be surprised to find that your day is much like most other days. You'll probably get hungry when you normally eat and tired when you normally sleep. Even though you don't know what time it is, your body does. These patterns of daily life are called circadian rhythms (生理节奏), and they are more than just habits. Inside our bodies are several clocklike systems that follow a roughly 24-hour cycle. Throughout the day and night, our inner clocks direct changes in temperature, body chemicals, hunger, sleepiness and more.

Everyone's rhythms are different, which is why you might like to stay up late while your sister always wants to go to bed early. But on the whole, everyone is programmed to feel tired at night and energetic during the day. Learning about our body clocks may help scientists understand why problems arise when we act out of step with our circadian rhythms. For example, traveling across time zones can make people wake up in the middle of the night. Regularly staying up late can make kids do worse in tests.

"There is a growing sense that when we eat and when we sleep are important parts of how healthy we are," says Steven Shea, director of the Sleep Disorders Program at Brigham and Women's Hospital in Boston. 来放去去来

One way to learn about how our body clocks tick is to mess them up and see what happens. That's what neurologist (神经病学家) Frank Scheer and his workmates did in a recent study. Staying up night after night, their studies suggest, could make kids extra hungry and more likely to gain weight. And regularly sleeping too little, Scheer says, may be one cause of the recent increase in bind in three world-circle. Forests preset then Sharley or a concept four from Municipation to the Deep childhood obesity.

28. What will happen if you forget about the clock according to the passage? reat Book" to guide metri lo die few sottlements that

A. You will feel upset.

B. You will behave normally.



104 51 5111

C. Your body will not know what time it is.

D. You will probably get hungry more easily.

29. Mike feels energetic at 12 midnight while Tom feels sleepy. What advice would be given by the writer?

A. Both should see a doctor. B. Tom should see a doctor.

C. Both should take it easy. D. Mike should have a watch.

30. How do Frank Scheer and his workmates study body clocks?

A. By seeing what happens when they are messed up.

B. By asking questions and collecting answers.

C. By studying people traveling across time zones.

D. By programming people with man-made clocks.

31. What will the writer most probably talk about next?

A. Other examples of what people will do when their body clocks go wrong.

B. Some effective medicines that can keep people from putting on weight.

bound are also been by the out making a blasses has been

C.The importance of eating healthy fcod.

D. What circadian rhythms are and how they work.

There is more of a connection between food and culture than you may think. On an individual level, we grow up eating the food of our culture. It becomes a part of who we are. Many associate food from our childhood with warm feelings and good memories and it ties us to our families, holding a special and personal value for us. Food from our family often becomes the comfort food we seek as adults in times of frustration and stress.

On a large scale, traditional food is an important part of culture.and also operates as an expression of culture identity. Brought wherever immigrants go, it is a symbol of pride for their culture and means of coping with homesickness.



Many immigrants open their own restaurants and serve traditional dishes. However, the food does not remain exactly the same. Some materials needed to make traditional dishes may not be readily available, so the taste and flavor can be different from what they would prepare in their home countries. Additionally, immigrants do not only sell dishes to people from the same countries as them, but to people from different countries. Therefore, they have to make small changes about the original dishes to cater to a wider range of customers. Those changes can create new flavors that still keep the cultural significance of the dishes.

We should embrace our heritage (传统) through our culture's food but also become more informed about other cultures by trying their food. It is important to remember that each dish has a special place in the culture to which it belongs, and is special to those who prepare it. Food is a window into culture, and it should be treated as such.

- 32. What's the function of food mentioned in the article?
 - A. To help motivate homesickness. B. To show national identity.
 - C. To reflect a country's history. D. To show a community's superiority.

33. What does the underlined "it"in Paragraph2 rfer to?

- A. The specific traditional food. B. The national culture.
- C. A traditional expression of food. D. The old-fashioned taste.

34. Why do some immigrants have to change the original dishes in their restaurant?

- A. To attach cultural importance to their dishes.
- B. To announce the beginning of their life on foreign soil.
- C. To make the dishes popular among customers.
- D. To present their own food culture in a new way.
- 35. What's the author's attitude towards different food cultures?
 - A. Negative. B. Balanced.
 - C. Unfair. D. Unchangeable.

រ ក្ន

第二节 根据短文内容,从短文后选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项。



选项。

Dirty, dangerous and dull. These are three words you do not want to use to describe your job. While many jobs are a little dirty, dangerous or dull, some are so much so that it is better not to have humans performing them at all. Would you want to be the first person to go into a building on fire? 36 This is already happening all around the world. There are millions of robots at work today.

The most common type of robotic device is a mechanical arm. This is often used in manufacturing. 37 But robots have moved well beyond such simple tasks. A robot named Demeter is an agricultural harvester that can move around a field of crops, planting and harvesting by using GPS, controllers and sensors.

Some robots are programmed to do certain jobs, but others are remotely operated vehicles(ROVs). 38 The US space agency NASA has used ROVs to explore the surface of the mcon and Mars. ROVs are also used in underwater environments.

What do regular people want from robots? Some people would like robots to perform tasks around the house. One home robot on the market now is Roomba, a turtle-shaped robot that slowly vacuums (用真空吸尘器打扫) its way around the room. 39

40 _. Surely they will continue to explore the ocean, analyze the surface of distance planets, and build our cars and computers. But what else? Will more robots crive our cars for us? Will they do our laundry? Will they do our gardening? Perhaps.

A. What if a robot could assess and fix the situation?

B. Robots will play a more important role in the future.

C. It senses walls and turns to avoid stairs and objects on the floor.

D. They are also used to gather information on geographical changes in volcanoes,

E. These arms move in many directions and perform precise and repetitive tasks with ease.

F. They can perform maintenance (保持) on oil drilling platforms and explore the ocean floors.

高三年级下学期期六调语试卷

G. ROVs can have cameras, sensors and other devices that provide hard-to-obtain information. 第三部分 语言知识远田 (#*****



阅读下面的短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最 佳选项。

Julie was one of my favorite students at the University of Nebraska. I remember her coming to me after class one day. While most students hurriedly left, Julie <u>41</u> to ask questions about the next week's exam.

Julie never 42 it to the exam, though. The day after our conversation, she was tragically struck by a truck.

In Julie's ward(病室), her parents stood in quiet ____43__. The physician entered, cleared his 44_{-} , and said, "Your Julie has only a few ____45__ to live." He continued to ask, "Would you ____46 donating some of her organs? "

47, in a neighboring state, Mary leaned forward, her eyes following every movement of her child. She was <u>48</u> memories to enjoy when she could no longer <u>49</u> him.

Several states away, John, 26, was reading to his sons, his body connected to a life-giving "artificial kidney". Doctors had given him a <u>50</u> of only weeks to live. His only hope was a kidney transplant.

Julie's grief-stricken parents <u>51</u> the physician's question in their mind. Julie had once said she wanted to be an organ donor <u>52</u> her death. <u>53</u> as they were, they turned to the physician, responding, "Yes. Julie always gave to others while living. She would want to give in death."

Within 24 hours, Mary was informed she would receive one of Julie's eyes, and John was told to prepare for a kidney transplant. Julie's other organs would give life and <u>54</u> to other waiting

recipients. "Julie died right after her twentieth birthday. My heart breaks again and again, at each birthday,

3



at each <u>55</u>: when she might have graduated; when she might have married ..." says Julie's mother. "But Julie's life was a <u>56</u> to us. Knowing that in her death, she gave life and sight to others is <u>57</u> to us, and remembering that we carried out her <u>58</u> has helped us <u>59</u> the loss of her."

I may have had a small part in teaching Julie how to live. But she, and her family, are still teaching me an even greater lesson—how to 60.

0	0			
41. A. continued	B. offered	C. remained	D. came	
42. A. got	B. made	C. took	D. deserved	
43. A. embarrassment	B. shock	C. disbelief	D. desperation	2
44. A. hand	B. mind	C. throat	D. pocket	
45. A. months	B. hours	C. minutes	D. weeks	
46. A. imagine	B. allow	C. consider	D. regret	
47. A. However	B. Meanwhile	C. Anyhow	D. Somewhat	
48. A. calling up	B. picking up	C. setting up	D. storing up	
49. A. see	B. touch	C. hug	D. feel	
50. A. prescription	B. notice	C. diagnosis	D. prediction	
51. A. turned over	B. figured out	C. thought up	D. took in	
52. A. by virtue of	B. in the event of	C. on account of	D. for fear of	
53. A. Miserable	B. Hesitant	C. Passionate	D. Motivated	
54. A. happiness	B. sight	C. encouragement	D. promise	
55. A. ceremony	B. crossroads	C. milestone	D. access	
56. A. lesson	B. bless	C. gift	D. chance	
57. A. comforting	B. heartbreaking	C. rewarding	D. demanding	
58. A. arrangements	B. expectations	C. wishes		
59. A. over	B. through	C. beyond	D. with	
	 42. A. got 43. A. embarrassment 44. A. hand 45. A. months 46. A. imagine 47. A. However 48. A. calling up 49. A. see 50. A. prescription 51. A. turned over 52. A. by virtue of 53. A. Miserable 54. A. happiness 55. A. ceremony 56. A. lesson 57. A. comforting 58. A. arrangements 	42. A. gotB. made43. A. embarrassmentB. shock44. A. handB. mind45. A. monthsB. hours46. A. imagineB. allow47. A. HoweverB. Meanwhile48. A. calling upB. picking up49. A. seeB. touch50. A. prescriptionB. figured out51. A. turned overB. figured out52. A. by virtue ofB. in the event of53. A. MiserableB. sight54. A. happinessB. sight55. A. ceremonyB. bless57. A. comfortingB. heartbreaking58. A. arrangementsB. expectations	42. A. gotB. madeC. took43. A. embarrassmentB. shockC. disbelief44. A. handB. mindC. throat45. A. monthsB. hoursC. minutes46. A. imagineB. allowC. consider47. A. HoweverB. MeanwhileC. Anyhow48. A. calling upB. picking upC. setting up49. A. seeB. noticeC. diagnosis51. A. turned overB. figured outC. thought up52. A. by virtue ofB. in the event ofC. on account of53. A. MiserableB. HesitantC. Passionate54. A. happinessB. sightC. encouragement55. A. ceremonyB. crossroadsC. milestone56. A. lessonB. blessC. gift57. A. comfortingB. heartbreakingC. rewarding58. A. arrangementsB. expectationsC. wishes	42. A. gotB. madeC. tookD. deserved43. A. embarrassmentB. shockC. disbeliefD. desperation44. A. handB. mindC. throatD. pocket45. A. monthsB. hoursC. minutesD. weeks46. A. imagineB. allowC. considerD. regret47. A. HoweverB. MeanwhileC. AnyhowD. Somewhat48. A. calling upB. picking upC. setting upD. storing up49. A. seeB. touchC. hugD. feel50. A. prescriptionB. noticeC. diagnosisD. prediction51. A. turned overB. figured cutC. hought upD. took in52. A. by virtue ofB. in the event ofC. on account ofD. for fear of53. A. MiserableB. HesitantC. PassionateD. Motivated54. A. happinessB. sightC. encouragementD. promise55. A. ceremonyB. erossroadsC. giftD. chance57. A. comfortingB. heartbreakingC. rewardingD. demanding58. A. arrangementsB. expectationsC. wishesD. values



60. A. give

C. help

D. die

第Ⅱ卷(共50分)(请把答案写在答题卡上)

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

B. sacrifice

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入1个单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

China is known as the Kingdom of Bamboo. More than 400 species of bamboo, one third of all known species in the world, grow in China. China <u>61</u> (lead) the world in the amount of arca planted with bamboo, the number of bamboo trees and the amount of bamboo wood <u>62</u> (produce) every year.

The oldest bamboo<u>63</u> (article) in China were unearthed from the remains of a primitive society that existed some 7,000 years ago in <u>64</u> is now Hemudu, Yuyao County, Zhejiang Province. As early as the Shang Dynasty, Chinese people used the bamboo for making weapons, such as bows and arrows. Before paper<u>65</u> (invent), strips of bamboo were the most important writing medium, more widely used than silk, <u>66</u> they were cheaper, resistant to corrosion (腐 蚀), and more abundant. Bamboo has thus played an important part in the spread and development of traditional Chinese culture.

Bamboo was <u>67</u> (close) connected with the daily lives of people in ancient China. Su Dongpo, a literary giant of the Song Dynasty, said that people could not live <u>68</u> bamboo, and people of the time used bamboo <u>69</u> (make) paper, hats, shoes and so on. At that time, as today, bamboo shoots were eaten as a popular dish because of <u>70</u> (they) crispness and fresh, sweet taste. Bamboo shoots also contain vitamins, sugar, fat, and protein.

第四部分:写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题,每小题1分, 满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。错误涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。



增加: 在缺词处加一个漏字符号(八),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意: 1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改10处,多者(从第11处起)不计分。

With the improvement of people's living standards, more and more people possess their own car. Some thought it is good to own a car. First, it's an convenient, fast and comfortable means of transportation, that saves people much time on the trip. It also makes businesses and industries to develop faster.

However, others have different opinions, thinking that cars give waste gases and pollute the environment around. Have too many cars will have some bad effects, such as more accidents and crowdedness. Besides, lacking parking lots are another big problem.

As far as I'm concerned, we ought to think careful before buying cars. Even if we have cars, we should use it less.

第二节 书面表达 (满分 25 分)

假设你是中学生李华,准备参加你校英语文化节举行的题为"Cooperate with others"的英 文演讲比赛。请你写一篇演讲稿,内容如下:

1. 与人合作的意义。

2. 与人合作的内容。

3. 如何做一个好的合作者。

注意: 1. 词数 100 左右。 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。 succe Paulice shorts also consta

高效地 efficiently 参考词汇: 合作者 partner 高周部分: 马拉 (中科学、南介 35 F

Good afternoon, everyone!

(长田东高、金子温谷路、福水田美) 静态发展 计一次 The topic of my speech today is "Cooperate with others". 医骨骨 化化合合物 化合合合合合合合合合合合合合合



2018~2019 学年度第二学期高三年级六调考试

答案:

听力 11-15 CCCBC 16-20 BBBAC CACAA 6-10 BBAAB 1-5 21-23. BCD 24-27DABC 28-31 BCAA 32-35. BACB 36-40AEGCB 51-55 ABABC 56-60 CACBD 完形填空 41-45 CBDCB 46-50 CBDAD 语法填空: 64, what 61. leads 62. produced 63. articles 65. was invented 69.to make 70. their 68. without 66. because/as 67. closely 短文改错:

With the improvement of people's living standards, more and more people possess their own

<u>car</u>. Some <u>thought</u> it is good to own a car. First, it's <u>an</u> convenient, fast and comfortable means of cars think a

transportation, <u>that</u> saves people much time on the trip. It also makes businesses and industries which

NQ develop faster.

However, others have different opinions, thinking that cars give \wedge waste gases and pollute the off

environment around.<u>Have</u>too many cars will have some bad effects, such as more accidents and Having

crowdedness. Besides, lacking parking lots are another big problem.

is

As far as I'm concerned, we ought to think <u>careful</u> before buying cars. Even if we have cars, we carefully

should use it less.

them

Hi, Grown-up,

Good afternoon, everyone!

The topic of my speech today is "Cooperate with others".

In our daily life and study, if we want to accomplish our work efficiently, we must all learn to cooperate with others. Cooperation can save us a lot of time and energy. Additionally, we can learn much from our partners by cooperating with them.

When we cooperate with someone we like, we will feel very happy. We can share our pleasureand sadness with him. But it challenges us to get along with others to cooperate with



someone we dislike Besides, we should focus on our work, instead ofour partners.

How can we become a good partner? In my opinion, we should try to listen to others. If they make mistakes, we also try to point them out. Thirdly, we mustn't embarrass others to make them in unfavorable position.

Thank you for your listening!

听力原文

Text 1

M: I wonder if Sue will be here by five.

W: Her husband said she left home at half past four. She should be here at ten after five, a quarter past five at the latest .

Text2

M: I think foreign languages are more interesting than science.

W:I don't agree with you. I prefer science.

Text3

W:I have waited so long in this line and my feet hurt.

M:I just hoped that the tickets aren't sold out yet.

W:I have heard them sing before and I think the wait will be worth it.

Text4

M: This is your bed ,and the upper one is mine.

W:Good.

M: There is a sheet and a blanket on each bed. The bedding is so clean. Oh, here comes the train attendant.

Text5

M:Well,Rosie, our first semester at university is almost over. I can't wait for the holidays.

W:Me,too,Mike. Why don't we go somewhere far away and forget about lectures and essays and all that hard work?

M:That sounds perfect.

Text6

M:Oh, this is great! Why do we have to have car trouble here in the middle of nowhere?

W: These things happen. Don't worry. Let's just get out and start walking.

M: But that sign I saw back there said"Stanton-28miles".

W:Oh,really? I didn't see that. Well, why don't we call information and get the number for a garage in Stanton?

M: Good idea ... Uh oh.

W: What is it? No signal?

M:No, the signal is fine. But I've run out of money on my phone!



Text7

- W: Do you know why I pulled you...Oh, my goodness! It's you! I can't believe it! Jerry Lansing, I'm a huge fan! I watch your TV show everyday, and I've even written comments and mailed them in!
- M:Oh, well, I'm so glad to hear that!
- W: I can't wait to tell everyone back at the station that I actually met Jerry Lansing! Oh, this is unbelievable! I would love it if you signed something for me. Would you mind?
- M:Oh, not at all! What would you like me to sign?
- W:Well, you can sign the ticket I'm going to give you for speeding, but maybe you can just fill out another blank one for me, too.
- M:Whoa, wait a minute! I thought you were going to let me off with a warning!
- W: Why would you think that. Mr. Lansing? You were driving 60 miles per hour in a 25-mile-per-hour area .l can't just let you off with a warning for that.

Text8

W: Do you have any plans for the summer?

M: Yeah. I'll be visiting some friends of mine in Europe in late July.

W:Really ? What friends?

M: some people I went to college with. My friends lives in Copenhagen, so I'll be flying to Denmark first and staying there for a week. Then I'll take a bus to Germany because my friends Anna and Jane live in Berlin. I'll stay there for a couple of weeks and then fly back to Cairo in early August.

W: What are you going to do while you're there? Just hang out?

M:Well, my friends and I used to be in a band, so we usually play music whenever we get together. I play the guitar, and my friend Martin is a good singer. Anna plays the drums, and Jane plays bass guitar.

W: It sounds like you should all be in the same place.

- M:Actually, Martin will be taking the bus with me to Berlin. So we'll be able to play music there!
- W: It must be nice to know people in Europe. All my friends are here in Egypt. When I go to Paris in June, I'll have to stay in a hotel...

Text9

W:Hi, James! Hey, you look kind of sad. What's going on?

- M:Oh,hey,Wendy. It's kind of silly, but I can't get past this one level in Angry Birds. I have been trying for over a week now, and I do not know if I can beat it.
- W:Well, I am glad that is the only thing you are sad about. Which level is it?
- M: The one with the pigs that are underground. I can't seem to get this one last pig. Have you ever played this game?
- W:Oh,yes. I love that game. I usually play it on the bus when I am going to school. Lately, I have been playing a lot of Pac-Man as well.

Ach:



M:Really? That game is really old. Is it still fun?

- W: It's actually a lot of fun! I totally recommend it. Do you ever play older video games? I think they can be pretty difficult.
- M: I still play the first Super Mario Brothers game. It is surprisingly hard. It took me nearly a week to get through the first level.
- W: It is interesting how video games have changed so much since we were young. Do you want to try playing Pac-Man? I have it on my phone here.
- M: That would be awesome, Wendy! Thank you. I hope I can be as good as you.
- W: Don't worry, I promise to help you!

Text10

Let's take a walk around the Entertainment Building now. The room we're coming to is the main theater. This room screens videos of special interest and is also used for lectures. Today, there's a continuous video about the people who are teaching in the university, so anyone who'd like to learn more about the life of those people living and working in the university will find that interesting. Next week, a student film festival is being hosted here.

Now we're coming to the Picture Gallery. This collection is a great way to get a sense of what life on campus was like over thelast100years, as well as all the various changes that happened with the growth of the university. There are many paintings and photos, all done by local artists. Some of them are now famous. It's a great collection, and people think quite highly of it.

Well, I'm going to leave you now to walk around the university museum on your own for awhile. Please make sure that you don't touch anything, and remember that photography is not allowed. We'll meet back at the entrance in an hour and a half. I hope you enjoy your time at the university today. Thank you.

自主招生在线创始于 2014 年,是专注于自主招生、学科竞赛、全国高考的升学服务平台, 旗下拥有网站和微信两大媒体矩阵,关注用户超百万,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点 中学老师、家长和考生,引起众多重点高校的关注。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主招生在线官方微信号:zizzsw。



微信扫一扫,快速关注